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Grose View Public School 

Newsletter 

17 February 2021                    Term 1 Week 4                    Volume 2 

From the Desk of the Principal 
 
SCHOOL STAFF 
 
In the last newsletter I made mention of 2021 class 
structures and teachers, as well as the newly 
formed executive team.  In this newsletter I would 
like to introduce our other school staff who support 
teaching learning at Grose View Public School on 
a daily basis.  It takes a community to raise a child, 
and this proves true, even within a school.  We 
value and appreciate the work of all staff at Grose 
View who support the achievement of all students 
and help to create the wonderful culture of support, 
high expectations and inclusion. 
 
Support Teachers 
 
Library Mr Jarrod Eldridge 
Relief from Face-to-Face Mr Michael Smith 
Creative and Performing Arts 
Relief from Face-to-Face Mrs Robyn Thomas 
Learning and Support Mrs Jazmin Conway 
 Mrs Michelle Leer 
 Mrs Melissa Azzopardi 
 Mrs Kelly Futcher 
 Mrs Nicola Read 
Music Support Mrs Alison Saunders 
Counsellor Ms Megan Farrell 

 
Administrative and Support Staff 
 
Administrative Manager Mrs Karen Burke 
Administrative Officer Mrs Rosemary Foulds 
Learning and Support Mrs Mary-Anne Armsworth 
Officer Mrs Lynette Beahan 
General Assistant Mr Adrian Mills 
Cleaner Mrs Ana Orellana 

 
 
SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
 
On Monday I had the pleasure of attending my first 
carnival at Grose View Public School.  We had 
perfect weather and it was an absolute pleasure to 
watch so many students striving to achieve their 
best   in   the   pool.    A   huge   thank   you  to  
Mrs Lavender and all staff who helped to organise 
the day which  ran without a hitch. School carnivals 
don’t just happen.   There is a mountain of planning 
and  preparation  to  ensure  the day runs smoothly 

and  we  are very appreciative of all staff who 
made the day run as well as it did.  The District 
Carnival will be held on Wednesday 3 March.  
Good luck to all of those students who gained 
entry to the District Carnival and congratulations to 
all students who demonstrated courage and 
commitment to achieve their personal best at the 
carnival. 
 
 
BUSES 
 
We are aware that there is the need for a bus 
service from Redbank to Grose View Public 
School.  We have been in contact with Busways to 
see if there is the possibility to get a new service to 
Redbank.  While the school negotiates with 
Busways on this issue, we ask that all parents who 
live in Redbank apply for an Opal Card.  Even 
though there is currently no service, the only way 
that bus companies can ascertain the need for a 
new service is through Opal Card applications.  
The more Opal card applications that are received 
from families in Redbank, the greater the likelihood 
of us securing a service between Redbank and 
Grose View Public School. 
 
You can apply via the website transportnsw.info/
school-students.  If you require support to apply 
for an Opal Card, please contact the school office 
and we will be able to assist you with this process. 
 
 
ATTENDANCE 
 
As we welcome students back to a new year of 
schooling, it is important to highlight school 
attendance and its impact on student learning.  
When children miss school, they miss the 
opportunity to learn, make friends and build skills 
through fun.  With the start of a new school year 
brings the opportunity for new beginnings and 
opportunities to begin fresh routines.  Establishing 
regular attendance will support all students to 
learn effectively and achieve their best at school 
and in life.  The graphic on the next page 
highlights the missed time associated with missed 
school days. 
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Our aim is to have every student attend school 
every day. If you have any questions about regular 
school attendance, or your require any support, 
please contact your child’s teacher in the first 
instance. 
 
Until next time, 
 
 

Matt Carter 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KISS N DROP 

 
We have now had several complaints about 
vehicles remaining in the Kiss n Drop zone for 
more than 2 minutes after dropping students at 
school in the morning. 

 

Please remember there is a maximum stopping 
time of 2 minutes, and be courteous to your 
fellow parents/carers by following this and other 
rules. 

Bus Tags 
 

Coloured tags are available 
from the office for those 
students who travel by bus. 

 
The cost is $2 each. 
 
Bus 680 Bowen Mountain—green 

Bus 682/5509 Kurrajong—blue 

Bus 5069/5574 North Richmond—pink 

Notes & Newsletters 

 

Each time a note is sent home with every 

student, youngest/only students and 

selected students a copy is uploaded to our 

website under “School Notes”.  If a note has 

gone astray between school and home, 

please click on the link and print a copy at 

home. 

 

Our School Bytes application is proving to 

be a great tool in ensuring that fewer 

children miss out on opportunities to join in 

school events.  It allows us to email 

reminders about outstanding permission 

notes and/or payments.  The emails are 

personally addressed by the application, 

however, if you have already returned the 

note and/or payment you may ignore the 

reminder. 

 

For this reason, it is more important than 

ever to keep your email address up to date 

with the office. 
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Kindergarten 
 

Kindergarten have settled into school life and are enjoying lots of new experiences everyday.  Two of our 
favourite things to do are visit the fixed equipment and feed the chickens.  We are getting used to our 
routines and have loved playing with our Year 6 buddies, they have made us feel very welcome.  
Kindergarten are also looking after some very special caterpillars at the moment.  We have been feeding 
them fresh citrus leaves and singing our phonics song to them every morning.  Very soon they will form a 
chrysalis and become beautiful butterflies.  We are just loving our time at Grose View Public School. 

 

 

Marina Edwards & Claudia Procopio 

School Swimming Carnival 
 

On Monday 15 February, our school held a marvellous swimming carnival where we had almost all our 
Years 3-6 students attend.  We enjoyed great weather with rain and extreme heat not an issue this year.  
All competitors put in an amazing effort in all their races with many children swimming events for the first 
time and many other children making personal best (PB) times.  Well done to those competitors who have 
swam qualifying times for the District Swimming on Wednesday 3 March. 
 
A big thank you to all our amazing families who came to cheer on their children, to our superb parent 
helpers, staff at the pool and staff back at school who helped behind the scenes to make it a great event. 

 

 

Heidi Lavender, Maria Dowsing & Sophie Dixon 
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PROVIDING THE SCHOOL WITH CONFIRMATION OF COVID-19 TEST RESULTS 
 

Please take a screenshot of your SMS notification and email it to: 
groseview-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
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CALENDAR 

Thursday 18 February  NRL Skills 

Thursday 25February  NRL Skills 

Tuesday 2 March  School Photos 

Wednesday 3 March  District Swimming Carnival 

Thursday 4 March  NRL Skills 

Monday 8 March   6.30 pm P&C Meeting 

Wednesday 10 March  EOIs for Year 7 in 2022 sent home 

Thursday 11 March  Selective High School Placement Test 
  NRL Skills 

Friday 12 March  Year 6 Longneck Lagoon EEC Leadership Day 

Wednesday 17 March  Sydney West Swimming Carnival 

Friday 19 March  EOIs for Year 7 in 2022 due to office 

Monday 22 March  Mayoral Morning Tea 

Tuesday 23 March   3.30 pm 3 Way Conferences 

Wednesday 24 March  NRL Stars Inspire sessions 
   3.30 pm 3 Way Conferences 

Thursday 25 March  Halogen Leaders Expo 

Friday 26 March  THiNK BLAST! 

Wednesday 31 March  State Swimming Championships 
   2.00 pm Assembly—Award Badges and Swimming Awards 

Thursday 1 April  Easter Hat Parade 
  Last day of Term 1 

Friday 2 April  Good Friday Public Holiday 

Monday 19 April  School Development Day 

Tuesday 20 April  First day of Term 2 for students 

Friday 23 April  ANZAC Day school service 

Sunday 25 April  ANZAC Day 
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P&C NEWS 

SCHOOL BANKING 
 
We have had a parent volunteer to process student banking.  When approved by P&C 
we will provide more information. 
 
In the meantime, please do not send deposit books and money to school with your 
child. 
 
Parents may continue to make deposits either online or in branch. 

CANTEEN 
 
We are pleased to advise that our canteen will return to pre-COVID 

operations from Wednesday 24 February 2021. 

 
The canteen will serve breakfast, recess and lunch on Wednesday and 

Fridays and cash sales over the counter will be accepted. 

 
It would be greatly appreciated, however, if you would continue to place lunch orders through Flexischool 

whenever possible as it makes the process of preparation and distribution of orders more streamlined. 

 
There is an exciting new menu that will also commence on 24 February. 

 
For more updates and announcements regarding the canteen please follow our Facebook page Grose 

View Public School Canteen. 

 
Thank you for your continued support of our canteen. 
 
 

Rebecca Camilleri 
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NOTICES 
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